
LegCo delegation conducts third day of
duty visit in Malaysia (with photos)

The following is issued on behalf of the Legislative Council Secretariat:

     The Legislative Council (LegCo) delegation, led by the President of the
LegCo, Mr Andrew Leung, continued its duty visit in Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia
today (May 14).

     In the morning, the delegation met with the President of the Associated
Chinese Chambers of Commerce and Industry of Malaysia, Mr Low Kian Chuan.
Both sides exchanged views on various topics including promoting new
industrialisation and supporting young entrepreneurs. They looked forward to
businesses in Hong Kong and Malaysia continuing to promote exchanges and
knowledge sharing in various industries, with a view to strengthening the
economic development of both places.

     Members then attended a luncheon with representatives of the National
Chamber of Commerce and Industry of Malaysia to share information on the
latest development of Hong Kong's commerce, trade and investment. The
delegation emphasised that Hong Kong's early accession to the Regional
Comprehensive Economic Partnership will contribute to strengthening regional
co-operation. The delegation also exchanged views with the chambers of
commerce on the Belt and Road Initiative and developments of the Guangdong-
Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area, aiming to further promote bilateral
relations and achieve mutual benefits in areas such as investment, trade,
maritime services and logistics.

     In the afternoon, the delegation visited the Malaysia Digital Economy
Corporation (MDEC) to learn about the latest development of innovation and
technology in Malaysia and explore opportunities for deeper co-operation.
MDEC is a government agency responsible for leading the transformation of
Malaysia's digital economy. Members also share experiences with
representatives of MDEC on areas such as e-commerce, electronic payment,
fintech, digital infrastructure, as well as cyber and data security. Last
year, MDEC collaborated with post-secondary institutions in Hong Kong to
foster the development of innovation and entrepreneurship ecosystems in Hong
Kong and Malaysia.

     The delegation departed for Jakarta, Indonesia in the evening and will
begin its duty visit in Jakarta tomorrow (May 15). 
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